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Dear Mr Harper,
 
In response to your email dated 4 December 2019, please find below CHQ’s submission in relation to the
 Health Legislation Amendment Bill 2019 for your attention as required.
 
Concerns around the language used in the drafting of sections 7(5), 19 and 22, relevant to needing to have
 regard to “the best interests of patients and other users of public sector health services throughout
 Queensland”. Who are “other users of public sector health services” if they don’t include patients? We will
 be required to take into account their best interests in making decisions but it is not clear who this is
 intended to include and why “users of public sector health services” are now separate to “patients”.

 
Currently, we are required to take into account “the best interests of users of public sector health services”
 which would be focused on patients or consumers. Separating out to “patients” and “other users” of
 public sector health services and not changing all references in the HHB Act, means that there is
 inconsistency (see clauses 13(1)(a), (d) and (g)) and leaves some room for interpretation.
 
 
Author:
Kristina Masterman
A/Director Legal Services

 
 
Approved by:
Frank Tracey
Health Service Chief Executive
Children’s Health Queensland Hospital and Health Service

 
 
Kind regards,
 
Office of the Health Service Chief Executive
Children’s Health Queensland Hospital and Health Service
Level 7
Queensland Children’s Hospital
 501 Stanley Street, South Brisbane  Q  4101
E: 
W: www.childrens.health.qld.gov.au

Children's Health Queensland acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the land, and pays
 respect to Elders past, present and future.

Please consider the environment before printing this email.
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This email, including any attachments sent with it, is confidential and for the sole use of the intended
 recipient(s). This confidentiality is not waived or lost, if you receive it and you are not the intended
 recipient(s), or if it is transmitted/received in error.

Any unauthorised use, alteration, disclosure, distribution or review of this email is strictly
 prohibited. The information contained in this email, including any attachment sent with it, may be
 subject to a statutory duty of confidentiality if it relates to health service matters.

If you are not the intended recipient(s), or if you have received this email in error, you are asked to
 immediately notify the sender by telephone collect on Australia +61 1800 198 175 or by return
 email. You should also delete this email, and any copies, from your computer system network and
 destroy any hard copies produced.

If not an intended recipient of this email, you must not copy, distribute or take any action(s) that
 relies on it; any form of disclosure, modification, distribution and/or publication of this email is also
 prohibited.

Although Queensland Health takes all reasonable steps to ensure this email does not contain
 malicious software, Queensland Health does not accept responsibility for the consequences if any
 person's computer inadvertently suffers any disruption to services, loss of information, harm or is
 infected with a virus, other malicious computer programme or code that may occur as a
 consequence of receiving this email.

Unless stated otherwise, this email represents only the views of the sender and not the views of the
 Queensland Government.
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